From:

To: PlanningPolicy

Subject: FW: [External] Consultation on the West Berkshire Local Plan Review 2022-2039 Proposed Submission

Date: 24 January 2023 07:57:39 Attachments: image002.png

This is an EXTERNAL EMAIL. STOP. THINK before you CLICK links or OPEN attachments.

Dear Planning Policy team

Thank you for your email below regarding your West Berkshire Local Plan Review 2022-2039 Proposed Submission Consultation.

The Coal Authority is a non-departmental public body sponsored by the Department of Business, Energy & Industrial Strategy. As a statutory consultee, the Coal Authority has a duty to respond to planning applications and development plans in order to protect the public and the environment in mining areas.

As West Berkshire Council lies outside the defined coalfield, the Coal Authority has no specific comments to make on any stages of your Local Plan process.

In the spirit of ensuring efficiency of resources and proportionality, it will not be necessary for the Council to provide the Coal Authority with any future drafts or updates to the emerging Plans. This email can be used as evidence for the legal and procedural consultation requirements at examination, if necessary.

Kind regards Deb Roberts

Deb Roberts M.Sc. MRTPI Planning & Development Manager

E: planningconsultation@coal.gov.uk

W: gov.uk/government/organisations/the-coal-authority

My pronouns are: she / her

How to pronounce my name (phonetic spelling): Deb Roh-berts